NORTH UIST MEDICAL PRACTICE
Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Minutes of meeting

27th October 2011 at 7:00pm

PRESENT
Dr Gerry Wheeler

Mrs Helen Maclean

Ms Sandra Humphrey

Mrs Christina Dick

Mr Archie Campbell
Mr John Maclean
Mrs Theona Morrison
Dr Barbara Pilkington

APOLOGIES

Mrs Isa MacKillop
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a correct record of the meeting held on 01.09.11, and it was agreed that the minutes would be posted on the North Uist Medical Practice website.
MATTERS ARISING
PATIENT ACCESS TO SERVICES 
Sandi informed the group that she has made contact with Community Nursing services, Physiotherapy services, Podiatry services requesting information about the service they provide and how patients could access the service.  A leaflet received from the Community Nursing Service Uists and Benbecula was circulated at the meeting and it was agreed that we cover a service in North Uist Medical Practice newsletter due out soon.

Dr Keiller’s retirement
It wasn’t clear if there were any plans in the pipeline, from the community, to mark Dr Keiller’s retirement.  A new Community Council has been elected but, to date, they have not had a meeting.  It was agreed that Sandi would contact a member of the committee to ask if Dr Keiller’s retirement could be put on the agenda. 
New GP – Dr Amanda Woods has been in post since 4.10.11.  Dr Woods has stated that she would like to attend future PPG meetings. 
PHYSIOTHERAPY SERVICE IN NORTH UIST
Dr Wheeler explained that since Heather Wheeler went on maternity leave in June 2010, the physiotherapy provision on the premises of North Uist Medical Practice has become non existent.   In the past there was a physiotherapist available to patients two afternoons a week.  The group agreed that this was unfortunate as there is great facilities and equipment in North Uist and also the patients are not getting the service that they should be getting.  It was agreed that the group would write to Ms Sheila Nicholson, head of Physiotherapy, to voice their concerns.
PATIENT OFF ISLAND REFERRALS
Dr Wheeler informed the group that the Health Board are making it much more difficult to refer patients to Inverness or Glasgow - that all referrals in the future should now be made locally (Western Isles Hospital or Uist and Barra Hospital) except in unusual circumstances.
Dr Wheeler and Dr Pilkington have spoken to the Medical Director about their concerns with regards to this.  The Medical Director said that he would inform the public about this change but to date he has not.  It was agreed that the group would get in touch with the Health Board and request that they come and speak to the group as a matter of urgency.
WATER SITUATION ON THE WEST-SIDE
There are a lot of people very unhappy with the water situation in North Uist.  Theona informed the group that she had been asked, by the people of Grimsay, to contact Scottish Water to voice their concern with regards to the poor quality, taste etc. of the water.  Scottish Water informed Theona that there were continuing problems with water pipes hence the water tankers trundling up and down the road day and night for the past month or so.  Scottish Water also informed Theona that individuals have to phone them so that they have a log of complaints, this number was circulated to the group – 0845 601 8855.  Once the complaint is logged you should ask for an SR number.
ANSWERING THE PHONE IN GAELIC
Dr Wheeler asked the group what their thoughts were on the Practice answering the phone in gaelic.  The group thought that it would be a good idea, if only to say ‘good morning’ or ‘good afternoon’ Lochmaddy Surgery in gaelic on answering the practice phone.
NEWS FROM THE PRACTICE
· There is new floor covering at the front door. 
· There is a new outside light to light up the car park but, unfortunately, it does not work yet!!!
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Wednesday 23rd November 2011 at 7pm in North Uist Medical Practice.

